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On November 8, 2024, the Executive Office of Health and Human Services (EOHHS) promulgated 
updates to 101 CMR 411.00: Rates for Certain Placement, Support, and Shared Living Services.  
These rate updates are also reflected in the FY25 Regulated Rate Table posted on the DDS website. 
Rate changes are effective July 1, 2024. 
 

 
Rate Implementation Process 
 

Over the coming weeks, DDS will compute new contract billing rates with retroactive applicability to 
July 1, 2024.  Billing Rate reports will be shared with providers showing the updated rates and new 
blended rate computation.  DDS will enter new billing rates in EIM and process retroactive 
payments to reimburse for the difference between the current billing rate and the new billing rate for 
all attendance that has already been paid since July 1, 2024. All new attendance will be paid at the 
new billing rate. If providers have draft Service Delivery Reports (SDRs) in EIM, they will need to be 
deleted and re-entered once DDS has entered the new billing rate.  
 

At this time, DDS will not process Service Summary Form amendments or increase the maximum 
obligation of contracts.  DDS will publish additional information when amendments to Shared 
Living contracts are to be submitted by providers.     
 
 
Summary of Changes to Caregiver Stipend Levels 
 
As part of the FY25 regulation update, the lowest four stipend tiers have been removed. These tiers 
were removed because they had very little utilization and were valued too low to support new 
caregiver recruitment. With the removal of these levels, the regulation also re-numbered the 
remaining 21 stipend levels. Similarly, the stipend caps for each operational tier have been updated 
to reflect the new numbering. In addition to this re-numbering, the caps for operational tiers A & B 
have been increased by one level compared to the previous regulation. 
 
Caregivers previously paid stipends at levels 1-4 will all be moved to the new level 1 (previous level 
5). All other stipends will be mapped to new stipend levels according to the chart below. These new 
stipend levels will be reflected in your contract reports. 

https://www.mass.gov/regulations/101-CMR-41100-rates-for-certain-placement-support-and-shared-living-services


 
All stipends have been increased by 18% relative to FY24 rates. These increases have been made in 
recognition of the substantial contributions caregivers have made in recent years, to keep pace with 
benchmark wage increases for other frontline positions, and to support better caregiver 
recruitment going forward. It is DDS’s expectation that 100% of the value of these stipend 
increases are paid to caregivers. 
 
 

FY23 and FY25 Stipend Rate Crosswalk 
 

 
 
 
 


